
Town of Mackford  

2025 Budget Hearing & Electors Meeting & Regular Town Board Meeting 

Monday, November 18, 2024 

Notice for this meeting was given by posting at the Town Hall and in three public places in the Town.  

The 2025 budget hearing was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairman Davison. All board members were present.  There 

was 1 elector from the Town present. The 2025 budget summary was available for viewing.  

A motion was made by Roger/JJ to approve the 2024 total town Levy to be collected in 2025 for the Town of Mackford in 

the amount of $160,064.  Motion was made by JJ/Roger to approve the 2025 Town of Mackford budget & the 2025 

Highway budget.  Motion carried.   

  Revenues:     Expenditures: 

  General Property  $ 160,064  General Govt $     70,925 

  Other Taxes  $     7,035  Public Safety $     20,000 

  Intergov Revenue  $ 166,365  Public Works $   176,014 

  Licenses & Permits $     2,300  Health&HS $       7,500 

  Public Chgs  $             0  Recreation  $              0 

Misc. Revs  $     1,100  Capt Reserve $     62,425 

Contingencies $      0   

      

  Total Revs  $ 336,864  Total  $   336,864 

 

5 Ayes, 0 Nays, 0 Absent. Motion carried. Roger/JJ to adjourn the budget meeting. Motion carried. 

Chairman Davison called the regular town meeting to order at 7:22 p.m. All board members were present.  

A motion was made by JJ/Roger to approve the agenda. Motion carried. 

A motion was made by Roger/JJ to approve the minutes from October 21, 2024, regular monthly meeting as printed. 

Motion carried. 

A motion was made by JJ/Roger to approve the vouchers/bills. Motion carried. 

Public Comments (3-minute limit) – Wesley mentioned that the mower is still being looked at El-Win. 

Treasurer’s Report – was reviewed by the board. A motion was made by Roger/JJ to approve the treasurer's report. 

Motion carried.  

 

Road Report – JJ mentioned the bad potholes at Mielke and Brave, we should check on those. On Brave just south of 

Brandon Kuphal’s place a sink hole has started there. A.F.Gelhar is looking to put a new driveway on the East portion of 

their property which would come out on Mackford Hill Road. The town will need to look at an agreement with Gelhar to 

make sure the road doesn’t get destroyed.  

 

Lake Maria Boat Motor Ordinance – The Town of Manchester has voted to repeal their ordinance with Lake Maria Boat 

Motor.  The board has also decided to repeal the ordinance as well. Clerk Mehn will double check with Attorney 

Sondalle if the township is allowed to just repeal their ordinance. A motion was made by JJ/Roger to repeal the 

ordinance as long as Attorney Sondalle approves it.  

 

Fire Department – We will be paying $55,210.3 at our December meeting for the new first truck. The fire department is 

looking to build more storage buildings for their equipment. Also the Dalton/Kingston area is looking to join forces with 

the Grand River Fire District.  

 



Motion made by JJ/Roger to adjourn at 7:35 PM 

 

___________________________   ___________________________ 

Chairman      Clerk 


